
Long Beach Park Board 
Meeting Minutes from 5/28/19  

Long Beach Town Hall, 6:00pm  
 

● Call to order 
 

● Quorum: Kathryn De La Barre, Zach Neff, and Jerri Massey. Five residents were 
present. 

 
● Approved April minutes 

 
● Stop updates: Stop 22 is nearly complete. Stops 14 and 18 are next (not necessarily in 

that order). At stop 18, the adjacent homeowner is currently not compliant with requests 
to move personal property off of town property, and police are needed to enforce 
removal. Tim Perry of 1802 LSD pointed out that the space that looks like a driveway at 
the stop is town property and supplied deeds stating that fact. Joan Smith of 1400 LSD 
shared a couple of letters from homeowners at Stop 14 who don’t see a need to rehab 
the stop. Also noted that the preliminary plans call for a bike rack close to the beach and 
a bench close to the road and requested those be switched. Also acknowledged that the 
beach is regularly bulldozed near that stop. The plan for that stop have not been 
finalized and timing will be posted on the parks & rec FB page. New iron railing was 
installed at Stop 20.  

 
● Volunteers installed plants in the Chastelton / Avondale triangle planter. Project is 

complete save for watering. What is the status of the watering tank for the Kubota? 
 

● Sprinklers at Melrose were turned on today 
 

● The town sign by the tennis courts was completely remodeled with the help of volunteers 
 

● Summer / tennis camps sign up information will be posted on the FB page.  
 

● Beach cleanup was completed on May 18  
 

● Reminders about not storing personal items at the stops will be communicated via FB 
page, and Beacher ads will start this week running for six weeks.  

 
● The PB agreed to continue renting the historical room in the community center if it would 

be opened to the public more frequently. It was only opened one day in May. Will 
address with Debbie Steel again and if it continues to be closed too much, the PB will 
release the room to the town for tenant rental.  

 



●  Garden Club update - crumbling concrete bench was removed from the memorial 
garden. Ittigan system has been installed and turned on for auto watering. Three keys to 
the system: Down to Earth, Garden Club, and Ron Griffin. 

 
● Recycling bins are now at beach stops.  

 
● Adjourned 

 
● Next meeting: 6/25/19 

 
 
Facebook page:   Long Beach (Indiana) Parks and Recreation Board 
 
 


